Morningside Elementary School
SBDM Meeting Minutes
September 16, 2021
The SBDM meeting began at 3:34 p.m. Members present were Heather Goodman, Morgan Pitvorec, Roger Henson, Heather Paulsen, and Alex Vega.  
Council reviewed the current agenda. Roger Henson made a motion to approve the agenda; motion was seconded by Alex Vega.  All were in consensus. 

Council reviewed the August meeting minutes. Alex Vega made a motion to approve the minutes; motion was seconded by Heather Paulsen.  All were in consensus. 
No public comment on this date.
Heather Goodman shared the Principal’s Report with council members including the following information:
· Enrollment:  1st-89, 2nd-104, 3rd-79, 4th-89, 5th-100 for a total of 461 students.
· Updates:
· Hearing screenings took place on September 7th.
· Progress reports for 4th and 5th grade were emailed to parents on September 13th.
· Fall pictures were taken today. 
· Upcoming Events:
· Vision screenings will take place on September 17th and September 23rd.
· The Cumberland nurses will be offering flu shots to staff and students on September 23rd.
· SBDM committees will meet on September 22nd at 3:30.
· ITBS testing for 4th grade is tentatively scheduled for the week before fall break.
· Fall break is October 4th-8th.  
· Teacher planning day will be on October 11th.
· The board meeting will be on October 18th at 6:00.
· The PTO meeting will be on October 20th at 3:30.
· Report cards will be printed and sent home on October 22nd.
· Lights on at Panther Place is on October 28th from 3:30-5:30.
· MES fall festival will be on October 28th at 5:00.  
Heather Goodman presented to council budget reports for Section 6 and general activity accounts.   
Heather Goodman gave Council an update on COVID.  Current quarantine numbers have begun to decrease at this time; however, some students have now started to be quarantined for the second time this school year. A new guidance document will be posted by the district in regards to exposure cases and new quarantine requirements. 
Heather Goodman gave an update to Council on station teaching and Kagan strategies based on what she is seeing in the classroom and during training on Friday’s with staff.  She is seeing a lot of positive things in the building and teachers are using strategies daily. 
Heather Goodman reported to Council that Star 360 Benchmark Assessments were completed the week of September 7th. Those that were absent have been made up. District admin have met with regular education teachers this week to discuss intervention groups that will be pulled beginning next week for math and reading services. 
Heather Goodman gave an update on Panther Power. Beginning of year attendance for the program has dropped from 140 students to approximately 90. The 9 weeks will be ending at fall break and changes can be made for attendance at this time. 
Heather Goodman reported to Council on Self Care/Mental Wellness Sessions for staff. She reported that Chris Longoria with Brighter Futures has been partnering with MES and has been providing mental wellness sessions on Friday’s due to feedback given from teachers per the district. 
Heather Goodman reviewed the School Report Card with Council. She reviewed the school profile report which shows the courses that we offer and the instructional minutes that are offered for each course. The profile report was approved by the Council.  
Heather Goodman discussed with Council the SBDM committee minutes and plans for the upcoming school year. Committee minutes were reviewed by council members. 
Heather Goodman reported that the Fall Festival has been postponed at this time due to COVID numbers and a rise in cases. The PTO hopes to have something in the spring, possibly a drive thru event. PTO is looking to add in some type of fundraiser for the fall/winter to help recover a loss of the funds from the past two years. 
Heather Goodman discussed with Council policy review for the upcoming year.  
The next SBDM meeting is scheduled on October 21st at 3:30 in the MES library. 
Heather Paulsen made a motion to adjourn the meeting; Roger Henson seconded the motion.  All were in consensus. The meeting was adjourned at 4:10 pm.  
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